Appendix 2

Kettering Old Grammar School Foundation 

1    Benefits of the proposals 
 
1.1    As set out in my letter of 4 April, it is proposed that the incorporation of the Foundation will be achieved by establishing a company limited by guarantee at Companies House which will be appointed by way of Charity Commission Scheme as the corporate trustee of the Foundation (the “Corporate Trustee”) in place of the existing individual Governors.  
 

1.2    The Governors consider that this change will be in the best interests of the Foundation for the following reasons:
 

(a)    It will provide a means of managing risks associated with the operation of the Foundation, including in particular the risks arising from the operation of the Robert Jeffery Centre at Govilon.  
 

(b)    It will provide much better protection for the Governors from potential personal liability and therefore make it easier to attract and retain Governors in the future. 
 

(c)    It will be possible to enter contracts and hold land in the name of the Corporate Trustee, rather than individual Governors, which will avoid problems that might otherwise arise when individual Governors change. 
 

1.3     The Governors consider that it would be in the best interests of the Foundation for the Articles of Association of the Corporate Trustee to provide for future appointments of Governors to be made by the Governors for the time being for the following reasons: 
 

(a)    It would mean that the Governors would have more flexibility to make appointments to ensure that there was a full range of skills needed on the Board.
 

(b)    It would avoid any risk that the Corporate Trustee would be a local authority controlled or influenced company pursuant to Part V of the Local Government and Housing Act 1989 and therefore subject to the Local Authorities (Companies) Order 1995.  
 

1.4    The Charity Commission has confirmed that in principle they are prepared to make a Scheme to provide for the appointment of a corporate trustee. 
 

1.5    For the above reasons, the Governors consider it is important to proceed with the incorporation. The Governors would hope that in the light of the above, the Council will support the proposals.  
